2022 TRAFFIC SAFETY COMMITTEE REPORTING Q2

INFRASTRUCTURE/					RESULTS
CURBS	11-Apr-22	Toni Stansfield	Wallace Drive concerns with photos regarding infrastructure	reply sent to Toni resulted in another email sent with other concerns about parking issues/pedestrian safety	COMPLETED
	11-Apr-22		Request for a Rainbow Crosswalk in Brentwood Bay	Rainbow crosswalk will be painted at Bayside Middle School and rainbow benches will be installed in the community	COMPLETED
BIKE LANE/SAFETY	6-May-22	Lynn Heap	Request for bike lane/markings on road along stretch of Oldfield Road or cycling signs (SHARE THE ROAD)	Y SYLVESTRE will be respond to writer, existing signage will be reviewed for improvements.	Under Review
	27-Jun-22	Thompson	Revfiew of traffic safety on Lochside Drive between Martindale and Island View	not yet commenced	Ongoing
NEW CROSSWALK	25-May-22	Jenelle Mikkelsen	request for lighting at all crosswalks in Central Saanich	Crosswalk improvements will be completed on a priority basis, as developments requirements or such programs as School Zone projects. Requestor was satisfied with this outcome.	COMPLETED
	1-Jun-22	Kate Trgovac	Request for crosswalk at mailboxes along East Saanich near United Church	Y. SYLVESTRE contacted requestor with notification that this area was not recognized in the ATP	COMPLETED
CROSSWALK LIGHTING	22-Jun-22		Request for repainting of crosswalk at Sluggett and Wallace	Discussed at June TSC meeting. Several crosswalks in Central Saanich are in the process of being redesigned and this crosswalk will also be repainted. Eng ADMIN contacted requestor with update on work to be completed. Requestor pleased with outcome. Page 1 of 3	COMPLETED

	DATE	CONTACT	REQUEST	ACTION/STATUS/RECOMMENDATIONS	RESULTS
PARKING CONCERNS	15-Jun-22	Christy Leon	Concern about parking along Early Place. Visibility an issue with cars parking on both sides of street	Bylaw is aware of this area as is CSPD.	Monitoring by Police and Bylaw Enforcement
	1-May-22	CSPD File 22-1603	CS Police file regarding no parking zone at 6765 Veyaness. To be discussed at TSC meeting. Cst. CLANDENING will have synopsis.	Prepare Traffic Order and install No Parking Sign	Completed
	22-Jun-22	Sheila Sinnott	Request of enforcement of illegally parked vehicles along Hagan from Marchant to Wallace	This area is in the Active Transportation Plan with future sidewalks proposed for the East side of Hagan. Bylaw has instructed requestor to forward photos and vehicle description of offending vehicles.	Monitoring by Police and Bylaw Enforcement
					Grands and Light CAR As a
PARKING SIGNAGE	3-May-22	Carl Eriksen	No parking signage or curb painting along Ferguson Road to Lochside	Email received requesting no parking signage as cars are parking unsafely along this stretch. Y SYLVESTRE and V. CLANDENING have attended this area on separate occasions and there have been no issues reported; however, more discussion in June TSC meeting and was decided that a traffic order would be submitted for curb painting.	Curb Painting along corner was completed. Additional section of painting is under review. Extension of the stop bar and shifting the yellow tail to the road centerline will improve delineation.
	1-May-22	Rosanne Beuthin	Signage for no parking along Shiner Place as people are using this as a school drop off and it is dangerous	Y. SYLVESTRE attended area at various times (pick up and drop off) no issues were recorded. Response sent to requestor with findings, no plans for signage in this area and requestor agreed to notify police if issues persist.	COMPLETE

	DATE	CONTACT	REQUEST	ACTION/STATUS/RECOMMENDATIONS	RESULTS
TRAFFIC SIGNAGE/CHANGE	9-May-22	Rosanne Beuthin	Request to have signage placed on Shiner Place as the area is congested and unsafe for children walking to school as it's being used as a drop off/pick up zone for vehicles	Y. SYLVESTRE went to area during peak time to monitor situation. It was reported that there wasn't any safety concerns or a high volume of traffic reported. Y. SYLVESTRE responded to requestor.	COMPLETE
	10-May-22	COUNCIL - Councilor Jensen	Request from council, resolution to create a traffic scramble at intersection of West Saanich and Wallace	Staff to produce report on costs of converting current crosswalk into a scramble. To be reviewed by TSC and report back to Council.	WATT Consulting Group have been retained to conduct an assessement and feasibility report. The findings will be presented to Council in Q3.
					THE REPORT OF THE PARTY OF THE
TRAFFIC CALMING	11-Apr-22	STAFF REFERRAL	Speed along Wallace near Maber Flats. It is a school zone; however, the cars/buses continue to speed through this area and there isn't any signage	This area is a 50km zone. There is also plans in the ATP that speak to the widening/bike lanes for future use.	COMPLETED
	26-Apr-22	Bill Burns	Speeding through the Tanner Ridge area	Resident sent email regarding speeding throughout neighbourhood. The concern was brought forward to Mayor and Council. Resolution to consider the speed limit change/signage and report back to council. Ongoing.	Letter was sent to Mayor and Council and referred to the Traffic Safety Committee for reporting to Council in Q3.
	1-Jun-22	Residents of 955 Sluggett	Speeding along Sluggett	Resident at 955 Sluggett left message complaining of speeding on Sluggett. Speed count being conducted.	Ongoing
	14-Jun-22		Email received from resident on Mount St. Michaels	request for speed bumps or speed traps on Mt. St. Michael Road	Speed bumps are not recommended, speeding review referred to Police. This is a seasonal recurrence.
		A Mix in a principal	STREET, STREET, WAYER		